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Chapter 71

While Simon was looking at the contract, Lina asked me: “How does it feel to
talk to Naven for business?”

“It’s scary.” I think about it now and my scalp is tingling: “Soon, he won’t give
me time to think.”

“This is Naven’s style.” Simon said: “The industry says that his method of
business talks is a whirlwind method, which makes people dizzy and unable to
fight back.”

After reading the contract, he raised his head and said to me: “The contract
seems to be okay. Regarding the construction of Dingyue Star City, the two
companies will be divided between five and five. This should be only the
construction contract, and the management and development after
completion. Nothing involved, just looking at it this way is fine.”

“Then should I sign?”

“Theoretically, Jade’s company is the most powerful group in Rovandel. No
other company has the resources of Jade’s.”

“Really?” I bit the pen. “Then if I don’t sign, he signs with my stepmother?”

“Don’t let your stepmother hold Naven’s thigh.” Lina said immediately.

“We are all Jade’s.”



“Are you stupid?” Lina stomped anxiously: “You and your stepmother are
opposites. She hugged Jade’s thigh, and the whole group will turn against her.
It will be difficult for you to stand on Ron’s in the future. .”

Lina’s words are similar to those of Russel: “How do you understand this?”

“Is this difficult to understand?” She widened her eyes: “No need to learn.”

“Lina, I found that you are a business prodigy. Go to your dad’s company to
help. Don’t mess around all day.”

“Don’t you, how good I am now, it’s not that he doesn’t give me money.”

Lina and I digressed while talking. Simon knocked on the table and pulled us
back: “Lina is right. Even if you give up Jade’s, you can’t let your stepmother
cooperate with him. If Jade’s can’t get it. If you do, you can cooperate with
other companies first.”

“Is Jade’s not the best candidate?”

“Didn’t you say that Naven has given up on you?”

“No, it’s man-made.” I bit my lip. “Since he talked to me first, he must be
interested in cooperating with me. I’ll talk to him again.”

Simon looked at me deeply: “What are you going to do?”

“Don’t worry about Brother Boat, Livia will never sell himself for glory.”

Lina was only joking, but the word “selling oneself” is really harsh.



I subconsciously pulled the collar higher. Even though the little strawberry
planted by Naven on my neck was drunk that night, it was very light, but I
looked carefully.

For someone like him, I bit so many small circles in his chest, and he planted
me a lot of small strawberries.

I was relieved with the contract Simon had confirmed, and I asked him, “When
will you enter our Mira?”

“I have drawn up a letter of appointment, you sign here.”

I signed, and Simon and Lina are officially Ron’s employees. I am a major
shareholder. No one’s consent is required to recruit two employees.

I held the phone in my hand and sighed long.

It feels like a war has begun before officially taking over.

Lina kept asking me how to talk to Naven, whether he would buy my account,
and seduce him if it didn’t work. Anyway, I slept with him and don’t care about
sleeping more.

I care if it is good, who wants to sleep with him.

I went home at night, and Naven hasn’t come back yet. He may come back
very late if he has socializing.

The fact that I won the lawsuit should be known to everyone in Rovandel. My
sister-in-law and my second sister-in-law still look so disgusted at me, but
what they say is different from the past.



“Livia, congratulations!” Sister-in-law reached out to me: “I have the ability, not
your father’s biological daughter can still get a large equity.”

Second sister-in-law hit her with an elbow: “You really don’t open which pot
you want to lift which pot.”

They always act like this. I didn’t shake hands with them, just smiled: “I just
came back and didn’t wash my hands.”

My sister-in-law was very annoyed and looked around and lowered her voice:
“Don’t think you really become a strong woman. We bet you will lose 30% of
your hands in less than half a year.”

I’m not gambling, how can I lose all?

“What are you fart on!” The old lady’s voice came from the entrance of the
restaurant, and the sister-in-law and the second sister-in-law were silent
immediately.

Aunt Hua helped the old lady walk into the restaurant from outside, and I
hurriedly got up to help.

“One or two have a jealous face, go look for yourself in a mirror, you can’t be
ugly anymore!”

The old lady sat down next to me and patted the back of my hand: “In the
future they will say something awkward, tell me, and Aunt Hua, you go and tell
everyone in the family, as long as you hear them both embarrass Livia, Come
and tell me right away.”

Sister-in-law and Second Sister-in-law kept their head dull and did not dare to
speak.

Grandma helps me speak, I am afraid they will hate me even more.



I don’t understand why someone hates when a person is humble.

I’m making a fortune, they hate me even more?

Grandma helped me answer this question.

My sister-in-law and my second sister-in-law hurriedly ate two bites of rice and
said they were full. There were only two people in the restaurant, my grandma
and me.

She looked at me drinking soup with a loving look: “Livia, do you know why
they are targeting you?”

“Jealous,” I said.

“Well, why are you jealous of you? If Mira married into our family, they
wouldn’t be like this.”

I don’t understand this, looking at the eyes of the old grandma’s wisdom.

“Because your Cinderella’s settings make people feel that you are not strong,
and they feel that no matter your background or other things are inferior to
them, they can get something they can’t get, so they naturally envy and hate.”

Oh I see.

“Do you know how to crack it?”

I shook my head.

“Try to make yourself strong and convince them, in fact, they are not the big
gangsters, they are the vast majority of people in the world.”



The warm palm of the old lady covered the back of my hand, making me
extremely warm.

“Eat more and rest early.”

In this home, thanks to the old lady’s constant warmth, I can survive.

Life is not too bad for me. I lack something here, and it will supply me there.

I kept my ears up in my room listening to the movement outside, and I was
waiting for Naven to return.

He told me in the afternoon that he would discuss cooperation with my
stepmother tomorrow, and I knew he could do what he said.

Jade’s is a sweet pastry, I can’t let it go.

Hey, why did I change from active to passive in an instant?

Finally, when my eyelids were about to fight, I heard Naven’s footsteps ringing
in the corridor, and I hurriedly jumped out of the bed and ran towards the door.

But after I opened the door, he had already entered his room.

What to do, do you want to knock on the door?

Knock, or I won’t have a chance at all.

I bit the bullet and knocked on the door, but knocked for a long time without
moving.

I twisted the doorknob of his room slightly, he didn’t lock the door, I pushed the
door smoothly and walked in.



Chapter 72

There is no one in his room, and there is a rushing sound from the bathroom,
and he takes a shower in it.

Naven Jade’s bath is very dangerous. I can only sit on the sofa in the outer
hall and wait for him to come out.

He washed in it for a long time, and felt that he would peel off after washing it
again.

Then, he finally came out from inside, his upper body naked, and his lower
body surrounded only by a light blue bath towel.

Does he have no clothes to wear? Why is he surrounded by bath towels?

I hurriedly moved my eyes. He didn’t seem surprised to see me. He walked in
front of me. My eyes were looking straight at the side of the towel around him.
He was surrounded very low. I could see him clearly. Mermaid lines and sexy
hip bones.

I am really worried that his bath towel will fall off.

I turned my head to stand up but he was so close to me that I couldn’t stand
up at all.

I looked up at him: “Naven Jade.”

“Call me Xi Dong or Mr. Xi

if you ask me to talk about business affairs.” “I don’t think you can talk about
business affairs with your upper body naked.” I whispered.



Suddenly he bent down and caught my chin, and I almost rolled off the sofa in
a panic.

“Your strength and guts are not worthy of your sharp teeth.” His hands were
so powerful that my jaw was about to break.

What does he want to do? Let me apologize?

I did nothing wrong.

“It hurts.”

He squatted down in front of me, looking straight with his eyes.

His eyes are dangerous and sharp, which makes me think it’s better to look at
the edge of the towel around him.

“You showed Simon Nate the contract, and he told you that he could
cooperate with me, so he got it now?”

“How do you know?” I jealously suspected that he had installed a monitor or
something on me.

“Russel gave you a contract without my consent, he will take a selfie
privately?”

“Then why do you agree? Waiting for me to beg you?”

He grinned: “How did the pig die?”

“Don’t say stupid death



Yes , we stopped talking about this ten years ago.” “Just stupid.” He let go of
his hand holding my chin.

“What did I say wrong?” I followed and stood up, because he was very close
to me, so I rubbed the bath towel on his lower body, which was not tied tightly,
and then the light blue bath towel was brushed in front of me The ones fell
apart at once.

For several seconds, my mind was blank, only to see Naven Jade standing
naked in front of me.

He really didn’t have shorts in his bath towel. I thought he had to put on shorts
in a pretense.

I probably saw him all before knowing that I turned around and covered my
eyes, but I looked at everything I shouldn’t.

“Pick it up.” Naven Jade’s voice was calm, but very annoyed.

“You pick it up yourself.” I said.

“You got it off, Livia Ron.” He was already trying to suppress it. If I didn’t pick it
up again, I would lose the qualification to negotiate with him.

I closed my eyes again and turned around and squatted down and fumbled on
the ground. I couldn’t feel it at all, but I just touched Naven Jade’s ankle.

He suddenly grabbed my clothes, pulled me up, and pressed me on the sofa.

In the panic, I could only open my eyes and meet his dangerous eyes.

“Your teasing is hardcore.” He sneered.



“No, I can’t see it. I didn’t touch you on purpose.”

“But, you have touched me.” He had a drink, a slight smell of alcohol, but not
unpleasant.

He started kissing my neck and biting my earlobe like a beast.

I was finished, and delivered it to the door for nothing.

Lina Smith was right. This kind of thing happened to a man and a woman
once is usually equal to one hundred times. If the line of defense is broken the
first time, the rest is nothing.

My clothes were still neatly dressed, but he quickly got confused by him.

My sanity hadn’t slipped away, and I struggled desperately: “I’m here to
discuss business with you, and I didn’t intend to trade it with the body.”

He bit my shoulder and I almost didn’t call out in pain.

He raised his head from my chest and looked at me, his eyes burning and
bright so that I could not look directly: “Your body is not worth that much
money.”

“Then what are you doing now?”

“You sleep because you tease Me, it has nothing to do with business.” In

other words, I am a loss-making business?

No matter how hard I struggle, I am not Naven Jade’s opponent, but at this
moment I don’t want to have anything to do with him.



I bent my leg hard and kicked him hard. Maybe I kicked him to the point. He
frowned and straightened up from my body.

I tried too hard and looked at him with a guilty conscience.

Seeing his handsome face twisted together, I was really worried that he would
pinch me to death.

Fortunately, he doesn’t hit women.

His thick nasal voice was very annoying: “Pick up the bath towel!”

I immediately bent over and picked it up and handed it to him.

“Wrap me around!”

I closed my eyes and fumbled around the towel around him. He pinched the
edge of the towel and turned and walked into the bedroom.

My heart thumped and thumped, the feeling of drums in my chest.

I still sat on the sofa and didn’t leave. I kicked Naven Jade’s vitals. He
wouldn’t find a knife and cut me into small pieces, right?

I was panicked, I think he should do it.

He came out soon, wearing a royal blue pajamas with white sides, his
muscles hidden and his whole body softened a lot.

He didn’t have a knife in his hand, so it seems he won’t hack me to death.

I breathed a sigh of relief, and he walked in front of me, walking a bit
awkward.



I kindly asked him: “Are you okay, I didn’t mean it.”

“Isn’t going to discuss business?” He sat down opposite me.

His business tone relieved me a lot, and I nodded quickly: “Yes, talk

about business.” “Talk about it.”

I licked my lips . I had already made a draft in my heart before, but I didn’t
expect to be caught He was messed up, now his mind is messed up.

I randomly picked up the cup on the coffee table and took a sip, feeling cool
and comfortable, so I drank it all.

He kept looking at me, I put the cup back: “I’m sorry, I drank your water.”

“Don’t be sorry, that’s the water in my fish tank.” He smiled, no wonder he
looked when he watched me drink water. Very pleasant.

I looked back in his room and saw the whole wall of fish tanks embedded in
the wall, and there were many strange-looking fish that were not cute at all.

I felt my stomach rumble, like a lot of small fish swimming: “? Why should the
aquarium water in the cup,”

“Who says fish tank water can not be placed in the cup, I did not let you drink.”

Also , This is his room, he can do whatever he wants, who makes him a
pervert.

My stomach fell out a lot, and I held my mouth to hold back the feeling of
vomiting.



“It’s just the water in the fish tank.” He also said coldly.

“Yes.” I can only give myself psychological counseling.

“It’s just some fish and insects in it.”

I looked up at him

sharply : “What?” “Fish and insects, my fish like to eat meat.” His smiling white
teeth glowed in the light, I really want to Hit them all with a hammer.

I couldn’t help it, covering my mouth and rushing to his toilet.

Chapter 73

I spit up on the toilet in Naven’s bathroom, and vomited all the dinner out.

I vomited for a long time before I got up from the toilet and went to the
washstand to rinse my mouth.

I felt dizzy when I vomited. I rinsed my mouth and wiped my mouth with a
tissue and turned around. Naven leaned on the door frame lazily and looked
at me for a while, making fun of him.

“Drinking fish and insects will not die, very nutritious.”

I don’t want to fight with him, because I don’t have the strength, and there are
things to ask him.

I sat on the sofa again, breathing well.



“Do you still have the strength to discuss business with me?” He went to the
refrigerator and took a bottle of water, unscrewed it and took a sip, then
poured the rest into the glass: “You can drink this.”

I see the teacup is a little nauseous now, and I won’t drink it anymore.

“I’m sorry for what happened in your office today, but I haven’t officially taken
over the affairs of Mira, and I don’t understand anything, so I didn’t react. I
hope you can give us Mira this opportunity.”

“My chance is only given once. I will cooperate with your stepmother, as I
said.” He was very arrogant, and I was about to get angry, and I had to
pretend not to be angry at all.

“No,” I said, “I am a major shareholder of the company. Some major
decision-making powers of the company are still up to me. Even if you
cooperate with my stepmother, some things have to go through me.”

“Who taught you to say these things?” He raised his eyebrows. “That lawyer?”

It was indeed Simon who taught me. I am a managerial novice and don’t
understand anything.

I kept silent, and he said, “Your koo-headed sergeant didn’t tell you that even
if I choose someone whose decision-making power is not as good as yours,
since I chose her, I must have considered this part.”

“It’s because my stepmother doesn’t have my decision-making power, but her
roots are deeper than mine, and she is supported by a strong board of
directors?”

“Is that what the lawyer taught you?”

Actually it is not, I just remembered it, but I smiled and said nothing.



Naven always thinks I am stupid, but in fact I know that I am not stupid.

When I was young, my mother always taught me that a smart person knows
how to hide his cleverness. It is a fool to show his cleverness everywhere.

He lowered his eyes: “You made me very unhappy in the afternoon. I won’t
cooperate with you without a strong reason. You can go now. I want to rest.”

His eyelashes are really long and they are curled up.

Naven is really the proud son of heaven. God must love him extraordinarily
and give him the best.

The best looks, the best life experience, the smartest mind.

However, he is not perfect.

His emotional line is super messy and complicated.

I looked at him in a daze, he was already very impatient, and threw me with
the pillow on the sofa: “Get out.”

Just now he was arrogant to me and now he wants me to get rid of him. I am
used to his moodiness.

I was kicked out of the room by him, and I knew he would not easily agree.

I turned him down this afternoon, and someone like him would definitely
retaliate in every possible way.

When I returned to my room, I suddenly found Jade Jinyuan sitting on my sofa
holding cotton candy.



“Why are you in my room?”

As soon as he loosened his hand, the cotton candy ran down from his arms to
my feet, and fell down.

It saw me being soft and easy to push down. I squatted down and rubbed its
soft and fluffy fur. I haven’t seen it gain a lot of weight for a few days, and it
must be very edible.

“Marshmallow missed you, bring it to see you!” Jade Jinyuan grinned.

“It can’t speak, how do you know.” I picked up the marshmallow and felt it
grow up in a circle: “How can it grow so fast? It doesn’t feel like this body
shape looks like a puppy!”

Jade Jinyuan also came over and squatted down to touch Marshmallow’s
head: “It’s fat, how cute you look.”

It’s very cute. It feels much better to see the marshmallow suffocating Naven
just now.

I sat down on the sofa holding the cotton candy, “Then, it’s in my room tonight,
you can go.”

“Why are you treating me like this?” The little boy squashed his mouth: “I have
taken care of it by myself for several days, but you are so cold to me.”

Lina is the most cute boy like this, but I don’t like his.

If Naven knew that his brother was cute, he would kill him with an axe.

“It’s you who want to raise it, whoever you don’t take care of.” I coaxed Jade
Jinyuan out with the cotton candy, “Don’t come to my room in the future.”



“why?”

“Identity is embarrassing.”

“Livia, you are obviously a young girl, why are you so old-fashioned in your
thinking.”

“Yes, I’m old-fashioned.” I drove him out of my room door, and he still blocked
the door and refused to go: “I would be lonely without cotton candy.”

“It won’t be alone when you go back to study abroad and take it away.” I
closed the door hard, and he cried out strangely: “It hit my nose, my
goodness!”

I hurriedly opened the door, and he smiled unscathed and stood at the door:
“Livia, you have a good heart!”

I slammed the door again, and his scream came from outside the door: “It
hurts, I really hit my nose this time.”

“It deserves it.” I put the marshmallow on the ground and patted its head:
“Sleep.”

Marshmallow consciously lay on the empty side of my bed, I leaned sideways
with its big eyes to small eyes.

Dogs have always been very spiritual, their eyes are black like black beans,
very cute.

I felt sleepy under the loving gaze of Marshmallow.

Although I did not persuade Naven, I will talk about it when I am full, and I will
talk about tomorrow’s things tomorrow.



I was about to fall asleep when I suddenly heard his scream from Naven’s
room next door.

“Ah, oh, eh!”

I sat up from the bed and listened to the wall with my ears, and Naven
seemed to scurry around in the room.

What’s up with him? Why do you make this sound?

I was listening carefully, and there was a knock on the door.

Before I could say anything, the door was pushed open.

Naven walked in from the door, and the cotton candy was lying beside me.

I hurriedly pulled up the quilt to cover it up, and he had reached my bedside.

I looked at him in amazement: “What are you doing?”

“I sleep here tonight.”

“Then where do I sleep?”

“Whatever you want.” He lay down beside me without saying a word.

“Why?” I was panicked. There must be marshmallows on the bed. Jade
Jinyuan said that he didn’t like small animals very much. He would definitely
throw them out when he found marshmallows.

“No why.” He closed his eyes.

“Why did you scream and scream in your room just now?”



“You got it wrong.” He rolled over and pulled my quilt on him.

Now, the two of us are sleeping in bed with a dog.

Fortunately, Marshmallow is still a dog, it fell asleep very well, not moving.

I am very afraid that Naven will crush it to death by turning over.

Chapter 74

I never expected that Naven would come to my room when Cotton Candy was
with me the first night.

I was very frightened. I was afraid that Naven would find cotton candy, but I
couldn’t let him go. So I fumbled under the sheets, trying to get the cotton
candy out of bed and secretly return it to Jade Jinyuan.

I really wanted to touch it and I was about to get up, and suddenly heard
Naven’s voice: “I want to sleep, don’t seduce me.”

Ah? Did I touch him just now?

No wonder I don’t think there are so many hairs.

I hurriedly withdrew my hand, the marshmallow was very small, and the little
lump did not know where it was.

I dare not touch it now, or wait until Naven falls asleep.

I had to close my eyes, Naven turned his back to me, and I don’t know if he is
asleep.



After a long time, the marshmallow seemed to wake up, and it moved in the
quilt.

I saw a bag bulged on the quilt, it turned out to be next to the foot of the bed.

Naven’s voice sounded soberly: “Livia, I warn you.”

what happened? I was a little confused: “What?”

“I warn you not to touch me.”

“I didn’t touch you.”

He turned around and sneered at me: “Did you just tell me that you are not
selling yourself? Now you are slapped in the face again?”

I really don’t. Could it be that Marshmallow is touching him?

Probably, because I saw marshmallows arching around in the quilt, it must be
very hot and want to go out.

“Livia.” He whispered patiently, “Take your feet away! Don’t use your toes on
the soles of my feet, your feet are very wet.”

How should I explain to him that a puppy is actually licking the soles of his
feet?

The wet one must be the marshmallow licking the soles of his feet.

I smiled at him with a guilty conscience: “You have to be patient.”

“Patience?” He raised an eyebrow, looking very annoyed.



“No, no, I mean, you can’t feel it when you fall asleep.”

He stared at me and suddenly frowned: “You are so far away from me, why do
you stretch your feet so long?”

He was stunned for several seconds and suddenly jumped out of the bed: “Do
you have bats in your room?”

bat? Where’s the bat?

Oh, I see, he was jumping and screaming in his room just now. Could it be
that a bat flew in because the window was not closed properly, so he was so
scared?

“Ah, yeah.” I nodded: “It might be a bat!”

He stared at me fiercely and suddenly opened the quilt.

A little fluffy ball is lying on the bed and looking at us innocently.

Naven bends down and meets his eyes: “What is this?”

“You don’t even know a dog.” I quickly picked up the cotton candy.

“Why is there a dog in your bed?”

“Illusion.” I flicked him: “It’s all an illusion now. Sleep well. I will give you the
room. There are no bats in my room.”

I just jumped out of bed, Naven stretched out his foot to stop me, I almost fell.

“I ask you, why does our family have a dog?”



It seems that I can’t hide it anymore.

I was frustrated and hugged the cotton candy tightly: “Guess.”

“Do you want me to throw you out with the dog?”

“Pick it up.” I confessed honestly.

“Throw it away.” He said concisely.

“Why are you so unloving?” I said, “It’s a life.”

“It won’t be worse outside than ours. Throw it out.”

“Naven, it’s still a dog.”

“Livia,” Naven stood up and gritted his teeth. I heard the grunting sound of his
teeth: “You better understand, you are also under the fence, you have no right
to raise a dog.”

“I want to divorce you, you still don’t want to.”

“If you divorce me, I will divide your property. Don’t forget that you are not a
poor man now.” He smiled grimly.

“That is the part given by my dad. You have no right to divide it. On the
contrary, I may divide your property in half.” I protected the cotton candy in my
arms.

Naven narrowed his eyes, and suddenly reached out and lifted the
marshmallow from my arms: “Livia whose mouth is so powerful is useless,
you have to be clear, this is my place.”



He carried the cotton candy and walked to the door. I caught up with him
barefoot and took his arm.

If I go out and be seen by my mother Jade, I won’t be able to keep the cotton
candy.

“Naven, please.” I lowered my voice: “I really want to raise it.”

“It’s no use begging me, I hate critters the most.”

“Just as if you didn’t see it, don’t come to my room in the future, it won’t affect
your life.”

“Livia, do I usually treat you too kindly?” He used a little harder, and
Marshmallow cried out in pain.

“Take it lightly.” I feel distressed when I see the marshmallow: “It’s still a baby.”

“Anyway, I will give you three minutes, and you will deal with it.” He threw the
cotton candy into my arms: “Three minutes.”

Then he went back to the bedroom and opened my closet. I don’t know what
he was looking for.

“Where are your sheets?”

“Why are you looking for sheets.”

“I don’t want to sleep on the sheets the dog has slept on.” He is really
obsessed with hygiene.

“The marshmallow is very clean, it just took a shower.”



Naven glanced at me violently, and I pointed to the drawer below: “There.”

He took out the sheets from the drawer or changed them. I stood with the dog
and looked at him.

Unexpectedly, other people are not afraid of being afraid of bats.

I suddenly figured out how to keep the marshmallows.

He spread the sheets and looked back and saw that I was still holding
marshmallows in my arms, and threw the changed sheets at my feet: “Are you
going to fu*k off with the dog?”

“Naven, are you afraid of all small animals?” I found out that his expression
was very nervous when he was carrying cotton candy.

He ignored me and was still fierce: “Throw it out!”

“In this way, you let me keep it for one night, and I will find a way to give it
away tomorrow.”

“It’s impossible for a minute.”

“If you disagree, then I will tell Russel about your fear of bats.”

He didn’t expect that I would threaten him, and looked at me for a moment:
“What did you say?”

“Anyway, if you can afford marshmallows tonight, you will know this and I
know everything.”

“You threaten me?”



“It should be!” I shrugged.

He grinned, almost mad: “Do you think it is useful to threaten me?”

“I have to try if it works.”

He was so angry that he was about to lose his mind. I felt that if it weren’t for
the cotton candy protector, he would rush to strangle me to death.

He thought for a while: “Send it away tomorrow, but now I don’t allow it to
appear in my sight.”

“I know.” I immediately went out holding cotton candy and went to pat Jade
Jinyuan’s door.

He opened the door sleepily and leaned against the door: “Livia, what’s the
matter?”

I put the cotton candy into his arms: “It will live with you tonight, and it will be
given away tomorrow.”

“Why?” He was completely awake all at once, staring at me with wide eyes.

Chapter 75

“Little Four, you have a share.” Naven Jade’s voice came from behind, so I
don’t need to explain.

I shrugged and spread my hands: “The Dongchuang incident has happened.”

“Brother.” Xi Jinyuan rushed into the room holding cotton candy and closed
the door.



It was an eventful night, I hurried back to my room, and Naven Jade followed
in.

“How long has the dog been in our house?”

“Not long.”

“How long is it?” He was fierce.

I thought hard about it: “Three days, or four days.”

“A dog is in our house for four days, no one in the family knows?” It

can only be said that Xi Jinyuan is well hidden. During the day, he will take
cotton candy for a walk The servants usually don’t come in casually after they
have cleaned the room, so it is normal that they are not found.

Naven Jade seemed to be completely driven by a dog. He paced around in
front of me: “Livia Ron, you actually raise a dog in our house.”

“It’s not a bat.” I muttered softly.

“Bring me the bat!” he yelled at me.

Why is he so angry? It’s just a puppy. He is really unloving. Such a cute dog is
like a big enemy in front of him.

“Let me give you my room, I will live in the guest room!”

He grabbed my wrist and his eyes became fierce: “Your room smells like a
dog.”

“Then you go to the guest room.”



“Livia Ron, you Disrupted my life.” He pushed me onto the bed.

“Is there?” I murmured.

He was already pressed up and sucked my neck like a vampire: “Bats are
vampires, they all suck blood like this.”

He is not afraid of bats, but imitates bats.

Anyway, I’m lost tonight, no matter what, I’ll go round and round, I’ll fall into his
hands tonight.

Naven Jade is mad, so his endurance is very persistent, I was tossed by him
most of the night.

He turned into a giant bat biting me.

I was almost dying by his tossing, and only fell asleep in the middle of the
night.

I was awakened by the alarm bell. Today I am going to work at Mira Ron.

I sat up from the bed, my head was dizzy with the alarm.

I found that Naven Jade was still by my side. He likes to sleep on his stomach.
The sun shines on his naked back, and the daylight just adds a bit of
sexiness.

I opened the quilt and wanted to get out of bed secretly. He closed his eyes
and said, “The first thing today is to throw the dog.”

“I’m going to Mira Ron in the morning.”



“I said, the first thing is nothing like throwing a dog. More important things.” He
opened his eyes and looked at me with his head on his elbows.

Well, throw a dog at the same time.

I sent the dog to Lina Smith. She likes small animals and will treat him kindly.

I got up to wash, and Naven Jade was no longer in my room after washing.

There is still time now. I change my clothes and go to Xi Jinyuan’s room to hug
the dog. Before he gets up, he looks at me ignorantly: “Livia Ron, why are you
in my room.”

I put the dog in my bag. On the back: “It can’t be here anymore.”

“Why?”

“Because your third brother can’t tolerate a dog in his house.”

“Why?”

I don’t want to answer a kid’s 100,000 unreasonable reasons. I stuffed his dog
food toy into the bag and walked to his door: “If you want to keep the dog, you
can negotiate with your third brother. If I win, I will pick it up for you at any
time.”

Naven Jade said last night that he was right. He said that I was always under
the fence, so why should I raise a dog.

This is not my home, I can’t do whatever I want.



I walked out of the house with the dog on my back. When I was walking in the
garden, I looked up and looked up. Naven Jade was doing stretching on the
terrace.

His body is very fit, I just looked down and lowered my head.

Such a big Xi family could not accommodate a dog.

Today I went to the Xiao clan, and Lina Smith and Simon Nate also went with
me. They are also Xiao clan now.

Lina Smith saw that I was very happy to hold a dog, and immediately grabbed
it and hugged it: “Hey, it’s so fun, how many months have it been?”

“I don’t know, it’s the little milk dog anyway.”

“Where did you come from?”

“I picked it up.”

“I envy you having a dog.”

“Don’t envy it, now it belongs to you .”

Lina Smith looked at me in surprise: “What did you say?”

“The dog gave you away, now it belongs to you.” . ” “

Why? ” “

Xi Qing River is found. ” “



ah, “she holding cotton candy looked carefully:”? Unfortunately, my mother
would not let me dog how to do ” “

godmother pet your pet is not the bottom line , You said you want to raise it or
not let you raise it?”

“Anything is fine, but dogs can’t.” She cried and said, “She was bitten by a
dog, so she was afraid of dogs since then.”

I was very worried: “What should I do. “

Simon Nate rubbed the head of the marshmallow: “Then I will raise it. Anyway,
I live alone.”

I looked at him with surprise and joy: “Really? You can raise it?”

“Well, but I’m big. Most of them are not at home, and they don’t know if they
will be alone.”

“No, they can eat and sleep.” Simon Nate is willing to support me and I can
rest assured, he is more reliable than Lina Smith.

“What’s its name?”

“Marshmallow.”

“Oh.” He took the marshmallow from Joe’s arms: “Then, you will live with me
in the future, okay?”

Marshmallow issued a little There was a grunt, as if to say yes.

Once the cotton candy is settled, I feel relieved. Standing under the steps of
the Mira Ron Building, I looked up at the tall building.



The height of more than 20 floors is too high, and my eyes are a little dizzy.

Lina Smith said to me: “Go in, don’t be afraid, there are us!”

We walked in, and the security guard at the entrance guard downstairs
stopped me.

“Miss, who are you looking for, have you registered?”

Lina Smith opened his eyes: “Do you not know your boss?”

I can only show my ID: “I am Livia Ron, and I will work here from today.”

They took a look, then whispered to each other but didn’t let me in.

“There is no notice above that a new person is coming.”

“What new person, this is your boss.” Lina Smith said loudly.

Simon Nate grabbed her: “It is inevitable that I will negotiate with them on the
first day of today.”

Simon Nate stepped forward. I didn’t know what he said to the security guard,
and soon let us in.

“It must be your stepmother. With such a low-level method, can the security
guard stop us?”

“What did you tell them?” I was curious about this.

“I came to Mira Ron yesterday to do the onboarding of me and Lina Smith. We
have an employee license.” Simon Nate showed it to me.



I was very nervous and didn’t know what greeted me after the elevator
opened.

Simon Nate could see my nervousness. He patted me on the shoulder: “Don’t
worry, we will always be by your side.”

There is no warmer word than this.

Chapter 76
Ron’s administrative director came to meet us and took me to my office.

There are twenty-three floors in the Ron family, and the following are some
subsidiaries. The high-level offices are basically on the 22nd and 23rd floors.

My office is on the 22nd floor. To be honest, the lighting is not good, and the
office is also very old and small.

Lina was very dissatisfied: “This is your major shareholder’s office? Wouldn’t it
be the utility room?”

“Assistant Joe.” The executive director is neither humble nor overbearing:
“The high-level offices are all arranged by the secretarial department.
Although Miss Livia is a major shareholder, she must have no position. It is
very good to be assigned to this office.”

“Let’s go here first.” Simon looked around for a week and said, “Excuse me,
please inform the senior management. A meeting will be held in ten minutes.”

The chief executive frowned: “Meeting?”

I panicked first: “What meeting?”



“You have to get to know all the shareholders and senior executives on the
first day today. This is customary.” Simon is very dignified when he is serious.
Because of his height, he looks condescending when he looks at the
executive: “Do you have any questions? “

Simon is usually gentle, but he is very aura at the moment. The administrative
director stunned for a while and went out to inform the meeting.

Lina gave him a thumbs-up: “Brother Boat is domineering, Livia, have you
seen it, you have to learn from Brother Boat’s aura, and you must shake them
in the future, don’t always be stubborn.”

“How did you learn the aura?” I sighed, “What will I say when the meeting is
held.”

“Just read it.” He handed me a document: “If you memorize it, just memorize
it.”

I looked at the densely packed paper: “Are you all ready?”

“Well, I wrote you a temporary draft last night. It is written in your father’s will
that you are the chief executive officer. This power is great, Livia, you have a
heavy burden on your shoulders.”

Not only is it heavy, I feel like I’m going to put myself down.

I watched Lina cry and said, “I want to go home.”

“Are you a little good?”

“I don’t want to be successful, I want my dad.”



I graduated from university until now, and I have no job like Lina. I married
Naven just after graduation.

Even if I had to work in the future, I didn’t expect to be a business, and I knew
nothing about it.

Lina stuffed the manuscript into my hand: “It’s not a good idea to memorize
classical Chinese. It’s not a problem to memorize this. You will recite it to me
without fail later.”

I can endorse, but what’s the use of memorizing.

Ten minutes later, someone told us to go to the company conference room for
a meeting.

I used to come to Mira when I was a child, and my father brought me here,
and he said, “My little daughter.”

Then everyone praised me for being beautiful and cute. When my father was
there, everyone said I was an angel.

Dad is gone, but they have become demons.

Ron is so big that he felt like a maze when he was young.

We walked into the conference room under the leadership of others, and as
soon as we entered, we saw our stepmother sitting in the chair.

She is very imposing, wearing a fiery red cheongsam with her hair in a bun,
and the emerald pendant on her ears is shaking gently.

We went in, she didn’t even lift her eyelids.



I found that Cora was also there, and her husband Xue Wen was also there.

Xue Wen should be just a manager of a subsidiary, and he has no right to hold
meetings.

I walked to my seat and called my stepmother: “Auntie, here I am.”

She just raised her eyebrows and looked at me contemptuously: “Livia, I
bought your shares at a fraction of the market price. You don’t have to worry
about holding this large sum of money in your life.”

“Do you have so much money?” Lina laughed mockingly.

The stepmother changed her face: “Joe, what are you doing here?”

“From today, oh no, I have been Livia’s special assistant since yesterday, and
I have already registered for the job yesterday.”

The stepmother wanted to have a seizure, but she might hold back in front of
the people in the room: “What kind of meeting will all the high-level people
call?”

“President Ron is going to make the following job report and get to know you
by the way.” Simon said.

Everyone was speechless, Cora’s chest was up and down, but maybe her
stepmother had vaccinated her before she came, so she hasn’t jumped up
today.

I was about to recite my report, but Simon looked around at the meeting table:
“Today is just a meeting of directors and senior executives. Please leave the
meeting room if you are below the general manager level.”



Someone’s eyes fell on Xue Wen, and Cora finally couldn’t help but jumped
up: “What are you talking about? My husband is Ron’s son-in-law, why can’t
he be here?”

“It’s boring to call the security guard.” Simon said that the temperature was
mild, but there was no doubt about it.

“Mom, look.” Cora bit her lip and stomped her feet.

“Xue Wen, you go out first.” The stepmother was calm.

“Mom!” Cora shouted half coquettishly and half spoiltly.

“Get out!”

When the stepmother spoke, Xue Wen finally couldn’t hold his face, stood up
and walked out.

I started to stutter and recite the report. In fact, I remember it very firmly, but I
couldn’t tell it more completely.

When I saw the contemptuous smile on the corner of my stepmother’s lips, I
became even more flustered.

Therefore, the mess of my debriefing report is completely illogical, and all the
executives and shareholders are frowning or disdainful.

Today’s self-introduction was very unsuccessful. I think the first impression is
very poor.

When I returned to my office, I was still very depressed. Looking out the
window, it was too high, the people on the ground became very small, and the
car became very small.



Lina stuffed a glass of water in my palm: “Did you remember it just now?”

I recite it to her again. After she finished listening, she said, “You almost
remember the punctuation, and you know where the sentence is, why did you
recite it like that?”

I sighed, “I’m just nervous in front of so many people!”

“Hey.” Lina also sighed: “Forget it, it’s the first time anyway.”

“I think it’s good.” Simon came over: “The first impression should not be too
strong. Weak first and then strong is the correct way to open.”

“I’m afraid I won’t be able to make it stronger in the future.” I was downcast:
“Those senior executives just ignored me.”

“Don’t worry.” Simon patted me on the shoulder: “I will be here this month.”

I looked up at them, and suddenly felt incompetent.

Without Lina and Simon with me, I don’t think I can do anything at all. Even
standing in front of everyone and reading the report, it is like a student
endorsing in front of the teacher, without aura.

Is Dad’s choice wrong? Give me the responsibility of the company. I’m afraid I
am really like Cora said, I will be finished in less than half a year.

I don’t want to pay the tuition with this because it is too expensive.

Chapter 77
I find that my current life is like sailing in the ocean, the waves are wave after
wave, and there is no buffer time for me.



Besides Lina, I also have a secretary. She told me that her master was
originally Dad’s assistant.

I asked her about her master, and she said she was fired.

I want to ask in more detail, but she doesn’t want to say any more.

My secretary’s name is Ruan Ling, just one word short of the famous movie
star Ruan Lingyu.

She told me: “Naven, Jade’s vice president, is here.”

He came, and I hurriedly stood up, Ruan Ling said again, “But, he didn’t come
to see you, he went to the 23rd floor.”

The stepmother’s office is on the 23rd floor. Is it possible that Naven really
went to her stepmother to sign the contract?

No, absolutely not.

I hurried out of the office and said to Lina and the others: “I will talk to Naven
first.”

I don’t think he will be very happy to see Simon, and Lina is also more
impulsive. I am afraid that if I can’t agree, Lina will let a dog bit him.

I successfully blocked Naven in the elevator, and Russel and Secretary Liu
followed him.

“Jade Dong, let’s talk.”

“We talked.” He glanced down at me, then the elevator door opened and he
stepped out.



I stopped in front of him: “Let’s talk a little bit, let’s talk.” I dragged him aside:
“Naven, I sent the dog away.”

He snorted: “So what?”

“The first thing you asked for was my cooperation yesterday. I didn’t figure out
the situation. Now that I figure it out, can you give me another chance?”

“I gave the opportunity, only once.”

I knew he would say this. I look at Russel, who is still some distance away
from us, and bit his ears: “Otherwise I will tell you about your fear of puppies
and bats. Think about it. It is said that you are afraid of small animals. I think
your image will be greatly reduced.”

He squinted his eyes and looked at me: “Do you think you have grabbed my
braid like this?”

“Then we will wait and see.” I walked to Russel: “Assistant Russel, I have
something to tell you.”

“Livia,” he grabbed my collar and I almost jumped out of my clothes.

He dragged me in front of him: “What are the consequences of threatening
me, have you considered?”

“No.” I honestly said, “No time to think about it.”

He was irritated by me and laughed: “I really don’t know how the foresight
Chairman Ron YuanRon will leave such an important task to an idiot if he
looks away?”

Although, I don’t think I am an idiot, but at least he is right.



My father looked away and handed Mira to me.

“Anyway, you are cooperating with Mira. It doesn’t matter who you sign this
contract with. It depends on our husband and wife.”

“Okay.” He let go of me and smiled negatively. Why do I think I was put by
him?

“I will sign with you.”

In this way, Naven became my first collaborator in Ron, and there was no
objection to being able to work with Jade’s.

The signing was successful, and there was a banquet in the evening to
celebrate the successful signing of this big project.

There will be a reception on the first day of employment, and I still don’t know
how to drink.

Lina said: “It doesn’t matter, you are a big brother, no one dares to pour you
wine.”

Unfortunately, Lina didn’t say right.

Although I am a major shareholder, I am a noob. The unmatched ability in this
high position makes everyone envy and hate me.

They feel that if it were they would do countless times better than me.

I was quickly surrounded by several high-level managers holding cups:
“President Ron, come and have a drink.”



A general manager surnamed Shen drank the wine in his glass: “I will do it
first.”

I panicked looking for Simon and Lina in the field, and saw that they were both
surrounded by people.

It must have been ordered by the stepmother to separate them from me and
then let people deal with me.

I looked at the wine in the glass. Although it was red wine, I would definitely
get drunk after a glass.

It doesn’t matter if I am drunk, but I can’t make a fool of myself in front of so
many people.

The stepmother was just waiting to see me making a fool of myself.

“I don’t know how to drink, I take a sip.”

“The president is going to use the courage of the president. The person that
Chairman Ron fancy must have different abilities. President Ron, you are too
humble.”

The smiling faces of those people bloomed in front of me, dazzling me.

I know, I have to drink a second after one drink.

But everyone is around me, what should I do?

At this time, I heard Naven’s voice: “Who is embarrassing my wife?”

I raised my head. Naven separated the crowd and walked in and embraced
my shoulders. He smiled and said to everyone: “President Ron is my partner



in business affairs, and my wife is in private affairs. You can’t treat her like
this.”

He said these things with a smile, but the people were frightened.

I was afraid of what Naven was covering, so those people quickly dispersed.

I sincerely thanked him: “Thank you.”

He changed his face instantly: “You should know how annoying you are when
you are drunk.”

Then he turned and walked to the side of the reception.

Naven has a kind of talent. After he helped me, I still want to fan him.

I found Lina and Simon in the corner of the venue, and they were all flooded.

Lina’s face was red, and Simon was obviously drunk.

“Lina, Simon Nate, I will send you back.”

I can’t leave before the reception is over, so I have to ask the driver to take
them home.

The reception was not halfway through, and my right hand was gone.

I am only a shadow, I can only look for Naven’s shadow in the venue, because
at this time only he can cover me.

I didn’t see him in the whole meeting place, so I went to look for him in the
garden, and finally I heard a familiar voice in a corner of the garden.



He is not alone, there is another person.

It was Mira’s voice: “You and Livia seem to get along well. It seems that my
departure was right.”

“Then I want to thank you for giving me my true love.”

“Naven.” Mira called him in a small voice, his voice choked.

She still likes Naven, so why did she escape?

I hid under a big tree to eavesdrop. This kind of behavior makes me
contemptuous.

However, I can’t help it. Only Naven can protect me now.

It was dark, I only saw two people standing together, I don’t know what they
were doing or whether they hugged each other.

Suddenly at this time, my mobile phone rang, I did not mute it, it was very
noisy.

I cut off immediately. It was Lina who called, and she told me she was home.

I was returning a text message to her, and suddenly the phone in my hand
was taken away, and I looked up to see Naven.

He stood in front of me with my phone in his hand: “Do you have a habit of
eavesdropping?”

“Actually not.” I hurriedly explained: “I just happened to pass by.”



“You passed here, where are you going to go?” Naven pointed to the lake in
front: “This is only leading to this artificial lake. Do you plan to swim at night?”

Chapter 78
I looked back at the Mira standing behind us, her face was calm.

“Second sister.” I said.

“We are not related by blood. You will add my name later.” She said in a flat
tone: “Then you talk, I’ll go first.”

“Oh no, I’m not going to interrupt you.” I called, but Mira had already left.

I really didn’t mean it. I raised my neck and looked at Naven: “I didn’t mean to
interrupt you. You are not at the meeting. Everyone is looking for me to drink. I
can only come to you.”

“This is a very good reason, Livia, I suddenly discovered that you have a
snack machine, but it’s just naive.” He threw my phone back to me, then
turned and walked to the venue.

I followed him: “Naven, or we can go home now.”

He ignored me and walked into the venue.

Where did he go, where did I go, not that I have to pester him, but that only he
can cover me here.

The stepmother came to see Naven to clink glasses with her wine glasses
and smiled all over her face: “Naven, we have become partners. Your father
must be very pleased to be in the Spirit of Heaven.”



Naven smiled: “Yes.”

I stood on the side like air, my stepmother didn’t even look at me.

It should be Naven’s deterrent, no one came to me for a drink, so I felt
relieved and boldly went there to eat.

The food is delicious, I am very hungry, but I don’t know the taste.

The first difficult day is about to pass. From then on, I have to get along with a
bunch of people who hate me.

Such as stepmother, such as Cora.

There is also Naven. Not only will we see it at home at night, but the chances
of seeing it during the day will also increase.

I sat in the corner and looked at Yi Xiang Liying in the venue. This is not my
world.

My world is very simple, mom and dad, Lina, Simon, and me.

However, such a structure cannot be set in stone. I hope that Lina and Simon
can stay together forever.

The reception was over, I got away perfectly and followed Naven home.

We were in the same car, and I leaned back in my chair and looked out the
window.

I feel exhausted physically and mentally, and I am dying of exhaustion.

“Who did you give the dog to?” he asked me abruptly.



“Give it to Simon, he will help me raise it.” I said without thinking.

“Then you will have a lot more excuses to watch the dogs at his house?”

I look at Naven: “I don’t have to make excuses if I don’t watch the dog go to
Simon’s house.”

He squeezed my face fiercely: “Don’t think that you are really a strong woman
who covers the sky with one hand now. Don’t talk back when I speak.”

This big chauvinistic pig’s hoof, I forcefully broke free from his palm.

He let go of his hand and looked out the window happily.

A faint light was burning inside the car, shining on him as if nothing.

Naven is very strange. When he hides in the dark, the deeper he hides, the
more clearly he can see.

However, when there is light, he doesn’t even understand what the light is in
his eyes.

Occasionally, I think his eyes are very melancholy.

There is something so melancholy about him who wants what he wants.

I looked at him in a daze, and he suddenly said, “Is there a flower on my
face?”

“Not really.”

“Then you can’t turn your eyes away?”



“Who can I see in the car besides us?”

“This car is driverless?” He smiled grimly.

“The driver’s head is facing me, how can I look at his face?”

It is estimated that Naven was mad by me. He actually laughed at me: “Livia,
you are getting bolder and bolder.”

It’s just a quarrel with him. I don’t know that I am actually very keen on
quarreling with him now. I feel that this kind of fear will reduce a little.

He is fierce to me and I will feel more at ease in my heart.

He opened the window, and the wind was blowing inside.

I think I have to say something, otherwise it would be too boring.

I asked him: “Naven, what do you want to do in the future?”

He looked back at me, probably thinking that my question was strange: “What
do you do?”

“What do you do next?”

“Do what you do now, do what you do later.”

“Just keep managing Jade’s until he grows old and he died, what’s the point of
this?” I mumbled.

He stared at me: “I originally thought my life should be like this, but when you
said this, I suddenly felt really meaningless.”



I don’t know if he is true or false.

He asked me: “What about you, what do you want to do in the future?”

“I think, live in the small building where I used to live, raise marshmallows,
make desserts for Lina, and I like to eat spicy hot pot, I will do it too.”

“So, your purpose in life is to be a housewife.” He smiled casually: “I can fire
all the servants at home, and you serve everyone.”

“I don’t like to be a nanny. I want to live a life without a fight, Naven, if you
don’t believe me, I really don’t want to be the CEO. I don’t want 30% of Ron’s.
I don’t want my father to give me too many things. How much can I use
alone? Those will eventually become my burden.”

In the night breeze, he looked at me for several seconds, the street light
outside the window flashed his eyes, and he pursed his lips: “You don’t have
to worry, 30% of yours will be cheated back by your stepmother in less than a
year.”

I couldn’t hear a human word from his mouth, no matter what he said, I was
telling the truth.

I curled my legs on the chair and hugged my knees, so I felt safe.

I put my face on my lap and muttered to myself: “Naven, in fact, sometimes I
envy you very much.”

“Everyone envy me.” He sneered.

Oh, the physique of the big trotters.



“No, I mean, I envy you for your strength and fearlessness. You don’t seem to
be afraid of anything, except for small animals.”

This time he didn’t get angry, and looked at me quietly: “Don’t flatter me, it
won’t work.”

“Who slapped you?” I hugged my knees and sighed: “You are strong, but the
people around you are too weak, and you refuse to protect others. The more
selfish people are, the more Be strong.”

He squeezed my shoulders: “I finally understand. Are you saying I am
selfish?”

His shoulders hurt so much, but I giggled: “Yes.”

I smirked, Naven looked at me inexplicably, then he let go of his hand and
actually laughed.

“What are you laughing at?” I looked at him inexplicably.

“What’s your business?” His laughter penetrated the entire carriage, got
through the window, and cut through the night sky.

I think Naven’s smile tonight is probably from the heart.

The car pulled over to a stop, and I took a look outside, but it was not yet at
Jade’s house.

“What are you doing?”

“Get out of the car.” He opened the door and jumped out of the car first.



“Why?” I trembled. I didn’t mean that I offended him just now. He planned to
kill me, right?

Chapter 79
Naven and I stood by the side of a dark road, and I was terrified.

“Why don’t you go home?”

“I won’t throw you into the wilderness.” He walked forward.

I had no choice but to follow him: “I’m still alive and talking about throwing a
corpse into the wilderness.”

He took me into a small forest. There were many dead branches on the
ground, and birds fluttering in the forest, which was very scary.

I reached out and grabbed the corner of his clothes, but he did not refuse.

“Why are you here?” I kept asking him, but he kept ignoring me.

Suddenly he stopped and looked straight ahead motionless. I followed his
gaze and saw a pair of round eyes on the opposite tree.

Oh, I’m so excited, Owl.

I did not expect that there are owls in our city.

I lowered my voice to hide my joy: “Naven, have you seen it, there is an owl.”

He whispered something I couldn’t hear, and it felt like he was cursing.



Oh, by the way, Naven doesn’t like small animals. It should be said that he is
very afraid of small animals.

He was scared of such a cute owl.

“Let’s go over there.” His voice was unnatural.

“There is also one over there.” I pointed to another tree. The ecological
environment here is really good, with so many owls.

“Damn it.” He hummed depressedly.

“The owl is cute.” I enlightened him.

He immediately turned his head and glared at me: “Where is it cute?”

He himself is afraid of why he is going to kill me?

I shouldn’t sympathize with him, but I can see he is really scared.

This is so cute. A big devil like Naven heard that he will have a haunted house
in the group building of the Jade group. One year he went to a haunted house
in the United States. It is said that this haunted house is ranked in the top five
horror haunted houses in the world. Yes, people who have to sign life and
death certificates when entering, and those who have heart disease, high
blood pressure, and poor mental capacity cannot enter.

No one in their company could walk the whole journey, only Naven walked
through without changing his face and heartbeat. He became famous in the
first battle. Even Lina knew about this. She described it to me vividly and said:
“Naven People who are not afraid of ghosts in Sichuan are really terrifying. He
is the Great Demon King, Livia. You will be your companion like a tiger in the
future.”



Yes, Naven is indeed moody and terrifying, but who would have thought that
such a person would be afraid of small animals.

Moreover, it seems that the more cute he is, the more scared he is.

I don’t like to tease others. Seeing that he is really scared, I stretched out my
hand and held his hand.

He didn’t expect that I would shook his hand and looked back at me alertly:
“What do you do?”

“Where are you going? Go through this grove? Then come with me. Owls will
not attack people.”

“I am not afraid of it attacking me.”

“You are not afraid that it will be cute, are you?”

He glared at me, but held my hand firmly, like a kindergarten kid crossing the
street.

So, I took Naven’s hand and passed under the owl.

His nervous palms were sweating, and I strongly felt that this was a kind of
illness.

I spoke to him along the way: “Are you afraid of lions and tigers?”

“So what’s so scary?”

“Have you been to the zoo?”



“Don’t you have a childhood?” Although he was scared, he was still
venomous, indicating that he was not afraid to the extreme.

“So, you are not afraid of all animals.” I stopped and looked at him curiously:
“Are you afraid of Mickey Mouse?”

“What’s your business?” He gritted his teeth: “Stop and do something, hurry
up!”

He was really scared, ha, Naven was still scared of Mickey Mouse.

I am about to laugh to death, but he is so vicious at the moment. I am afraid
that his devilish hair will choke me to death. Forget it, I will honestly lead him
out of this grove.

Oh, I finally understand why Naven is so afraid to come here. It turns out that
there is a big lake here through the grove.

The moonlight is very good tonight, and the moonlight shines on the calm lake
like a smooth mirror.

One half of this lake is surrounded by the night view of the city, and the other
half is surrounded by lush woods.

“It’s beautiful.” I took a deep breath. “Look, the lights are reflected in the lake,
like there is an underwater city inside?”

“This is not the sea.” He corrected me coldly.

“It’s okay, don’t be so entangled in everything.” This place is so beautiful, I like
it very much.



Moreover, it is very quiet and tranquil, as if separated from this world, and the
city is opposite, so I don’t feel lonely.

“Do you know there is a lake here?”

He didn’t answer me, bent over and picked up a pebble on the ground and
then threw it towards the lake.

“Hey, don’t throw it, such a quiet water surface.” I said it was too late. Naven
had already thrown the pebbles out, and the pebbles jumped on the lake a
few times before sinking.

There was a slight ripple on the lake, and it couldn’t calm down for a long
time.

“You are pretty good at throwing stones.” I have nothing to say: “I thought you
would only curse and work.”

He finally turned his head and glanced at me: “You suddenly became bolder.
Are you afraid that I will kick you into the lake now?”

“You won’t.” I laughed: “Because you are afraid of owls, you dare not go back
alone.”

“Livia, I warn you…”

“I know, Ann, I won’t tell you about your fear of critters.”

Although I am really curious, why he is afraid of such cute animals.

Naven sat on the ground, and I had to sit down awkwardly in my long skirt.



He sat for a long time, and the whole person looked forward like a sculpture. If
he hadn’t opened his eyes, I would have thought he was dead, because I
could hardly feel the sound of his breathing.

I think Naven seems to be sad at a certain point.

I tilted my head and looked at him, the starlight shining on his shoulder, plated
with silver.

“Livia.” He suddenly spoke to me.

“Ah.” I was flattered, and he finally paid attention to me.

“what?”

“What do you want most?”

This is a thought-provoking question, I have to think about it.

Actually, I don’t need to think too much about what I want. I blurted out: “Dad,
mom.”

“They are dead.”

“I want them to come alive.” This is my wish, really.

“They can survive, they have to use all of yours in exchange.”

“such as…”

“The equity in your hand and all your current property.”



How many times I have to say it before he believes that the things I think are
the least valuable are the things I have in my hands. I stalked the grass on the
ground: “What are these, this is not all of me, don’t say that these are for my
dad. Mom, I’m willing to exchange it for Lina or Simon.”

“Heh.” He laughed suddenly, and I was confused.

I looked up at him with a sneer at the corner of his mouth: “Livia, you are so
hypocritical.”

Chapter 80
Can it be done? I chatted with him from the bottom of my heart, but he said I
was hypocritical.

“I know.” I looked at the cool white moonlight on his cheeks: “It’s because
those are the most important to you, so you think I can’t give up, right?”

He turned his head and stopped talking to me, and I don’t know what he is
sad about.

But it’s really comfortable here, except it’s a bit cold.

The spring night is still a bit cool, and it is even colder by the lake.

I sneezed twice, which is really not a lady.

I was cold and hugged my arms tightly.

I think Naven will definitely not be such a gentleman to undress and dress me.
I can only keep warm by myself.

Suddenly, Naven threw his coat on me, with the warmth of his body.



I looked at him in astonishment: “Are you not wearing it?”

“Stop talking nonsense.” He was vicious.

I don’t wear white or white clothes. I want to sit for a while depending on his
appearance. Then I put on a coat. His tall coat is very long, and it encloses
me.

It’s very warm. I hide in it like I am hiding in a castle. There is the smell of
Naven on my coat.

What is his taste?

There is no smell of smoke, no smell of alcohol, a little smell of shampoo on
his hair and a faint smell of laundry detergent on his shirt.

Anyway, it is a very clean taste.

I am going to fall asleep warmly in my overcoat, but if I fall asleep I will catch a
cold.

I chatted with him one after another: “Naven.”

“Yeah.” He hummed.

“Ask you a question.”

“Ok.”

“Do you prefer Mira or Russel?” I don’t think it is too abrupt for me to ask this
kind of question, because I know everything about him, there is nothing to
hide.



I felt he was looking at me, and I turned my head to look at him.

Fortunately, there was no fire in his eyes, and he didn’t plan to burn me to
death.

“Why are you so curious?”

“I’m just curious. Generally speaking, if you are of the same sx, you can
compare the degree of love, but Mira and Russel are not of the same sx. Who
do you love more?”

“What’s your business?” He turned his face again and continued to look at the
lake.

I knew he would answer like this, is the lake so beautiful?

Well, he continued to fall asleep without answering me, suddenly he got up
from the ground and lifted my collar: “Go.”

“Is this going away?”

“Do you still want to spend the night here?”

“Oh.” I was about to take off my coat and return it to him. He took the lead in
walking forward: “You wear it!”

I was so grateful that I was about to thank him, but he stopped and looked
back at me, with a malicious smile on his lips: “You remember to give it back
to me after washing.”

What he means is that I am dirty?

I just put on his clothes. How dirty are they?



Moreover, he often gnaws and bites me, why is it not dirty at that time?

I pinched the collar of my coat and walked towards him. When I reached the
entrance of the woods, he suddenly took my hand.

His hands are warm, and they wrap my hands in the middle.

Oh, I almost forgot, he was scared, he had to hold my hand to cross the
grove.

Okay, I also held his hand to comfort him: “It’s very late now. The owls are
probably all looking for food, and I will come back to sleep at dawn.”

I didn’t see the owl when I walked out of the woods, but he still held my hand
tightly.

The first time I was needed by a powerful person like Naven, I was filled with a
special sense of mission.

When he walked out of the small woods, he immediately let go of my hand
and asked the driver disgustingly to wipe his hands inside and out with wet
tissues.

Really kill the donkey, oh no, I am not a donkey.

When I returned to Jade’s house, I actually slept peacefully tonight.

It was my first day of employment. I thought I would suffer from insomnia, but I
don’t know why, my heart is very peaceful.

I had a dream, of the lake tonight.



There is also an island in the center of the lake. There is only one person on
the island, sitting on the ground with his knees bent, his back is like a rock.

Isn’t he Naven?

I would dream of Naven. It’s really a long time to see.

The next day I went to Mira as usual, and it wasn’t long before my secretary
told me to go to the meeting.

“What meeting?” Lina asked.

“Oh, it’s a weekly meeting.”

As a high-level person, you have to meet every day, and I feel cold when I
think of going to the meeting.

Lina comforted me: “It’s okay, you will get used to it later, I’ll accompany you.”

“You remember to turn on the recorder. When I get nervous, I can’t hear what
they are saying.”

“Okay, I know.”

Today Simon has a client who wants to see him, so he will be late, and Lina
has become my only life-saving straw.

Today’s regular meeting is a meeting of the senior executives of all Mira’s
subsidiaries to report the work of this week to the senior executives.

I don’t understand what they are talking about. I don’t know how many
branches and subsidiaries the company has, and the business scope of all
companies is not clear.



It seems that I have to make up for it.

I was listening hard, when suddenly my stepmother said, “Livia.”

“Ah.” I looked up: “What’s the matter?”

“Do you understand?”

I really don’t understand, Lina kept winking at me by my side so that I don’t
show any timidity.

I reluctantly smiled and said, “I will try to keep up.”

“It’s not about going to college to write homework, just miss the notes and go
home to make up for evil. It takes talent to manage a company.” said the
stepmother.

I know she will ridicule me, but is it inappropriate for this occasion?

I turned my head and didn’t want to argue with her, but she went on to say,
“Then you know how talent comes from?”

I gnaw my nails subconsciously. Maybe I am used to it. As long as she
embarrassed me, and I dare not turn back, I will gnaw my nails, so I can never
get nails, and I will gnaw them before they grow long. Bald.

“Talent has something to do with your genes.”

I knew she was going to talk about my blood relationship with my father again.
She meant that I was not my father’s biological daughter, and I didn’t have the
ability to manage the company.



I don’t want to refute, so many people watching, after all, it is a family affair,
why let so many people watch jokes.

“Mr. Cheng.” I said to her: “Now we are in a meeting. Don’t delay other
people’s affairs, okay?”

She smiled slightly: “Livia, do you want to know where your genes are
inherited?”

I didn’t understand what she meant, looking at her.

“In other words, do you want to know who your biological father is?”

“Cheng, please be professional.” Lina lost his breath: “Is it time to talk about
this now?”

Without looking at her, the stepmother turned to the secretary behind her and
said, “Invite Mr. Jiang in.”

What Mr. Jiang?

I was completely confused, and Joao and I looked at each other, and she held
my hand tightly.

The stepmother laughed: “Don’t be nervous.”


